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1-4. Explain why the building of Haskett III Station lowered capacity payments, 
including an explanation of Attachment B pages 3-5. 

Response:

The proposed capacity payments are lower primarily due to the Company anticipating a capacity 
surplus until 2024.  As seen in column (6) on page 3 of Attachment A of the Company's filing, the 
capacity payment rate has been set to zero for years one through six (representing years 2018 
through 2023) to reflect that no additional capacity is needed until the year 2024.  This 
adjustment to the levelized fixed charge calculation to reflect the anticipated capacity surplus 
results in the lowered monthly capacity payments. 


